
PRT MEETING
April 11th, 2023

CALL TO ORDER 6PM

ROLL CALL

P - Elizabeth Yerxa, Chair
P - Leslie Poland, Vice Chair
P - Madison Martin, Secretary
P - Cynthia White, Commissioner
P - Thomas Roach, Commissioner
P - Jamie Davis-Meyers, Commissioner
P - Patty Hickel, Commissioner

APPOINTMENTS FOR CHAIR, VICE CHAIR AND SECRETARY

Elizabeth Yerxa appointed Chair 7-0
Leslie Poland appointed Vice Chair 7-0
Madison Martin appointed Secretary 7-0

APPROVAL OF JANUARY MINUTES

STATE OF THE PARKS

King Vale Park -
Still waiting for the signage to arrive.
There is spray paint on the play structure.

John Chaney, property owner behind King Vale Park brought to attention that the fence between
the park and his property needs to be replaced.

Leland L. Taylor Park -
The park is beautiful and in great condition.
The park is a well site.

C.D. Semle Park -
The park is in great condition.
Addition of basketball lines on the court was recommended.

A.B. Davison Park
The park is in very good condition.
May 1st is the pool expected opening date.



Adult swim will be available to register on the rec desk.

Will S. Green Park
Replacement light is needed on the light pole. The prior light has been missing for over two
years.

Basketball nets have been added to the court and have been very well used.

May Surprise will be hosted at the park May 6th. Mowing the lawn was suggested for that
Thursday, and watered on Friday the day before the event.

Sankey Elmwood Park
The park looks great and is very well maintained.
BBQ’s were replaced at the park. Water fountains were also suggested to be replaced.

Veterans Memorial Park
In good condition. Wood chips need to be replaced.

Colusa Levee Park
The Colusa Levee Park is in good condition. The boaters are happy to see work getting done.

The homeless have moved to the other side of the levee, behind the Refuge.

Possible clean up of Levee Park Day, volunteers are encouraged. A boat is needed to access
and remove some debris.

No further plan for the homeless.

TREES FOR TOMORROW
10 Trees planted! Councilmember Daniel Vaca, donated the tree stakes.

Rotary has now planted a total of 23 Trees!

Posting the trees available and not available was suggested to be posted on the website for the
rotary planting.

Discussion of a possible new vendor for trees.

SUMMER RECREATION PROGRAMS
Summer recreation programs are beginning with adult Lap and public swim

POOL AND SPLASH PAD
Pool and splash pad construction will be starting next week.
The splash pad theme is “Farm”. The total area is 1,200 sq ft.



There will be a timer set on the splash pad and will only be available seasonally.
Lights will be installed over the splash pad.

CONCERTS IN THE PARK– LEVITT GRANT
The levitt grant is a 3 year program and is required to have 10 concerts.
July 13th is planned to be a fun kids night.

The steering committee is doing a wonderful job helping develop the logistics of concerts in the
park.

PROPOSAL TO MODIFY STAGE/REMOVE FOUR TREES AT MEMORIAL PARK– PATTY
The stage is in need of enlargement. There will be a portable stage used this year.
There is not enough power for an extended stage.

ARPA SPENDING PLAN
The spending plan was recommended to be used to purchase ADA compliant play equipment.
The money needs to be spent by 2026, used as a one time purchase with $100,000 going
toward the parks.

NEXT SPECIAL MEETING TO BE APRIL 19TH, 6PM

MEETING ADJOURNED


